MIAMI-DADE

Regulatory and Economic Resources
Environmental Resocurces Management
701 NW 1st Court e 7th Floor

Miami, Florida 33136-3912

T 305-372-6600 F 305-372-6893

miamidade.gov

January 4, 2018

Mr. William Kissel, Sr. Env. Manager CERTIFIED MAIL NO. 7014 1200 0002 0823 6932
Titan Florida LLC (f/k/a Tarmac America LLC) RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

11000 NW 121 Way

Miami, FL 33178

Re: Response dated January 2, 2018 to the Request for Additional Information #1 (RAIl #1) letter dated December

15, 2017 for the renewal of FDEP Permit No. WT13-0314354-001 pertinent to the Titan Florida LLC (f/k/a
Tarmac America LLC) Waste Tire Processing Facility located at, near, or in the vicinity of 11000 NW 121%
Way, Miami, Miami-Dade County, Florida; Folio No. 30-2031-001-0010; FDEP Project No. 0314354-002-WT /
WACS No. 100946; DERM File No. SW-1289.

Dear Mr. Kissel:

The Environmental Permitting Section (EPS) of the Pollution Regulation Division (PRD) of the Department of
Regulatory and Economic Resources (RER), under delegation by the Florida Department of Environmental
Protection (hereafter jointly referred to as the Depariment), hereby acknowledges receipt of the referenced
submittal on January 2, 2018 via email. Please see the item checked below for the status of your application.
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This letter constitutes notice that & permit will be required for your project pursuant to Chapter(s),
Florida Statutes.

Your application for permit is complete as of January 2, 2018 and processing has begun. You are advised
that the Department under Chapter 120, Florida Statutes, must take final action on your application within
ninety (90) days unless the time is tolled by administrative hearing.

Your application for permit remains incomplete. Please provide the information requested on the attached
sheet on or before . Note that the referenced FDEP permit is set to expire on , therefore
unless the referenced permit renewal application is deemed complete by said date the permit will expire.

The submittal to the referenced RAl was reviewed and deemed incomplete. Therefore, the additional
information requested in the RAI (attached) shall be submitted within 30 days from the date of this letter.
Further evaluation of the permit transfer will continue to be delayed until the outstanding RAI items have
been addressed.

At this time, no permit is required for your project by the Solid Waste Section. Any modifications in your
plans should be submitted for review, as changes may result in permits being required. This letter does not
relieve you from the need o obtain any other permits (local, state or federal) that may be required.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Johnny Vega, P.E. or Bruce Coward, P.E. of the
EPS at telephone number (305) 372-6600.

Sincerely,

/;fz 5

- —Rashid Z. Istambouli, P.E., Chief
c / Pollution Regulation Division

CC:

Patti Emad, Johnny Vega, P.E., Francisco Calleja, P.E., Bruce Coward, P.E. — DERM

William Kissel — Titan Florida LLC (via email: WKissel@titanamerica.com)

Maxwell R. Lee, Ph.D., P.E. — Koogler and Associates, Inc. (via email: mlee@kooglerassociates.com)
Tammy Reed — Koogler and Associates, Inc. (via email: treed@kooglerassociates.com)

FDEP — Solid Waste Financial Coordinator (via email: Solid.Waste.Financial. Coordinator@dep.state.fl.us)
Tor Bejnar — FDEP (via email: tor.bejnar@dep.state.fl.us)
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